

Rt Hon Angela Rayner MP

Deputy Prime Minister and Secretary of State for Housing, Communities & Local Government 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Hansard Managing Editors House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

21 November 2024

Dear Hansard,

I would like to make a clarification to a remark I made during Prime Minister's Questions on 23 October 2024, which was recorded in Volume 755.

In response to Helen Morgan MP (Volume 755, Column 276) I said: "We launched a flood defence taskforce to turbocharge the delivery and co-ordination of flood defences, and we are investing £1.5 billion this year to scale up flooding national resilience. I will ensure that the hon. Lady gets a meeting with the Minister."

I should have instead said that: "We launched a flood defence taskforce to turbocharge the delivery and co-ordination of flood defences, and we are investing £1.25 billion this year to scale up flooding national resilience. I will ensure that the hon. Lady gets a meeting with the Minister."

I am copying this letter to Helen Morgan MP. A copy of this letter will be placed in the Libraries of both Houses.

Yours ever,

RT HON ANGELA RAYNER MP

Deputy Prime Minister and Secretary of State for Housing, Communities & Local Government